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Welcome to Week 4 Term 1, 2019 
Monday 25th February 2019 
 

It is a short week this week so I will do a short 
newsletter. Long weekends in the middle of the 

term are a great way to charge up the batteries 
for students and staff ready for six weeks of 
high learning and fun.  

 
The P&C meeting is on this Friday at 2pm. As 

we do not have a full committee then by the 
Terms of Reference the P&C can not operate 
and its responsibility sits with the Principal until 

the P&C has elected office bearers and the 
participation of community members of the 

school for strong governance.  
 
In the Friday meeting, we will go through the 

role of P&C, the office bearers and their 
responsibility, and levels of membership / 

engagement within P&C. The P&C only meet 
twice a term for one hour but plays a significant 
part in finding volunteers such as for children’s 

crossing, fundraising for students, canteen and 
events such as discos and movie nights. I 

encourage you all to attend if you can make it. 
 

Regards, 
 
David Paine 

 
German 

The kids learned about carnival in Germany, 
made their own masks and dressed up in their 
favourite costume. 
 
Germany is currently in carnival (German: 
Karneval, Fasching or Fastnacht) fever. In 

many cities in Germany and other countries 
throughout the world, people celebrate with 
colourful costumes, parades, music, masks and 

dance. 
 

 
This week… 

 
Icy Poles 

Year 6s are selling icy poles out of the canteen 
at Recess on every Wednesday. Icy poles will 
be a dollar each with profit going towards the 

Year 6 Camp.  
 

Choir 
Junior Choir (Years 1 -3) is on Wednesday at 
7:45am in the Music Room. Senior Choir (Years 

4-6) will be at the same time on a Thursday in 
the music room.  

 
Coffee Van 
Coffee Van is back! 

 
P&C meeting 

Friday at 2pm in the staffroom. Younger 
children are fine. If you can’t make it let a friend 

who is coming know so they can pick up a P&C 
membership form if you are interested helping 
as a volunteer, voting member, Office Bearer or 

sub-committee member.  
 

Community Assembly 
We have Miss Leed’s Year 2 class assembly this 

Friday. I look forward to seeing their item as 
well as recognising those who have shown how 

they GROW.  
 

 
 


